
 
 

 
25th March 2022 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
How nice it has been to see the sun and an improvement in the weather – long may it last! With the 
change in weather it was timely to be able to welcome Harry and Graham, two lifeguards, from the 
RNLI in to talk to our key stage 2 children about beach 
safety. This was a really fun and engaging assembly but at 
the same time it shared lots of important information such 
as, how to call for help, how to ‘float’ if you ever get in 
trouble in the sea, what the different beach flags means 
and what to do if you get caught in a rip current. 
 
Alongside end of term assessments, this week we have 
also seen lots of brilliant learning taking place, highlights 
include: 

• Acorns – making the most of the outdoors with many challenges linked to outdoor 
adventure such making a boat as a team! 

• Seedlings – creativity in abundance as they made special person cards. 

• Buds – fantastic independent ‘Little Red Riding Hood’ writing. 

• Young Oaks – being palaeontologist researchers!  

• Bur Oaks – performance poetry based on Ted Hughes’ Iron Man. 

• Red Oaks – making amazing progress at the end of their swimming block. 

• Mighty Oaks – smashing aces in tennis. 
 
On Tuesday I delivered yet another car load of donations of food and clothing to Buzy Bees Pre-
school and by now I believe all of it will be on the way to Poland to support Ukranian refugees. 
Thank you for everyone’s kindness and generosity. 
 
It also been a busy week in terms of recruitment. I am delighted to be able to tell you that we have 
appointed Mr Taylor, a very experienced teacher, who will be working alongside Mrs Morgan in the 
Buds over the summer term, and following the departure of Mrs Fox. I am also as equally pleased to 
be able to tell you that we have appointed Mrs Cookson who will be covering Mrs Glanville Thomas’ 
maternity leave. Mrs Cookson will be starting just after Easter to allow for a prolonged period of 
handover alongside the rest of the EYFS team. 
 
Finally, it is with mixed emotions that we will be saying goodbye to Miss Parsons next Friday. She is 
moving onto pastures new and a complete change, you may bump into her at a dentist near you! 
We wish her all the best foe this exciting new opportunity. 
 
Have a fantastic (and sunny) weekend! 

 
 
 
 
 
Mr Hick  



RHSE 

 
We are currently in the process of reviewing our policy for the teaching of Relationships and Sex 

Education in our school and you will have received an email this week with a draft policy. 

 

As a primary academy school we have a statutory responsibility to provide education to all pupils as 

per section 34 of the Children and Social work act 2017. We do not have to follow the National 

Curriculum but we are expected to offer all pupils a curriculum that is similar to the National 

Curriculum including requirements to teach science which would include the elements of sex 

education contained in the science curriculum. 

 

The draft policy that has been shared with you outlines our approach, the curriculum that we will 

follow in each year group, the statutory content and the non-statutory content which children can 

be withdrawn from. 

 

As part of the review of our policy and approach we would welcome your responses this short 

survey:  https://forms.gle/GeNkRD9NYSTwJWsS9 

Thank you to those of you that have already completed this survey. 

 
 

COVID 
 
This week we have seen a few more COVID cases in school but these have remained 
reasonably isolated and spread across the school. We are still trying to maintain school as 
‘normal’ but as always will be sensible with our approach. 
 
If your child develops symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19 

If your child develops symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19), they should get a PCR test 
(https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test or call 119) and remain at home at least until the 
result is known and they are fever free (without medication) for at least 24 hours.  

· If negative, the child can end self-isolation and return to school once well. 
· If positive, the child should isolate as a positive case (see below) 

 
People who test positive for COVID-19 should self-isolate at home until they are well enough 
to return, no longer have a temperature and either: 

a) 10 full days have passed, or 
b) They have produced two negative LFD tests on consecutive days, with the first taken 

no earlier than day 5. 
 
Note: Lingering coughs and changes to smell/taste are not a sign of ongoing infectiousness, 
so children can return to school if they have ended their self-isolation period (see above). 
 
If your child does not have symptoms, count the day they took the test as day 0.  
 

https://forms.gle/GeNkRD9NYSTwJWsS9
https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test


You can seek advice on COVID-19 symptoms from the nhs.uk website. If you are concerned 
about your child’s symptoms, or they are worsening you can seek advice from NHS 111 at 
https://111.nhs.uk/ or by phoning 111. 
 

 
 
Ukraine 
 
Our children are asking a growing a number of questions about the situation in Ukraine and 
some of them are likely to be anxious and worried what is happening, whilst also trying to 
make some sense of it all. Please can I urge everyone to be vigilant about the information 
that your children are accessing, particularly through social media and platforms such as You 
Tube, where content is likely to be inappropriate. Some useful links can be found below: 

• Newsround – Click HERE 

• Young Minds – tips for talking to children about Ukraine – Click HERE  

• Place2BE – Click HERE 
 
 
Richard Lander Parents Meeting 
 
Lucy Watts will be visiting the school on the 23rd May to speak to the year 6 children who 
will be transferring to Richard Lander in September. At the of the day there will be a 
meeting for parents and carers as part of the induction process. 
 
 

Parents Meetings 

These are scheduled for the week beginning 4th April. We are aiming for all of these 

meetings to take place face to face. The booking process is now open for making an 

appointment. Please sign up for an appointment on the sign up sheets outside classrooms 

or phone the office. These are important meetings and therefore it is crucial that all 

parents/carers make an appointment.  

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/check-if-you-have-coronavirus-symptoms/
https://111.nhs.uk/
https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround#more-stories-2
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/blog/top-tips-for-talking-to-your-young-person-about-the-events-in-ukraine/
https://www.place2be.org.uk/about-us/news-and-blogs/2022/march/talking-to-children-and-young-people-about-war-and-conflict/?utm_campaign=2370281_NAHT%20News%202%20March%202022&utm_medium=email&utm_source=National%20Association%20of%20Head%20Teachers&dm_i=3OT7,1ESX5,76NTWS,55K6N,1


 

 

Dates For Your Diary  

W/b 4.4.22 Parents Meetings 

7.4.22 PTA Bingo evening. 

8.4.22 End of Spring Term 

25.4.22 Start of Summer Term 

23.5.22 Y6 RLS meeting followed by meeting for parents (3.15pm). 

30.5.22 – 3.6.22 Half Term 

6.6.22 School closed - lieu of Jubilee Bank Holiday 

15.6.22 – 17.6.22 Year 6 Camp 

22.7.22 End of Summer Term 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

ACORNS Charlie & Sophia 

SEEDLINGS Conor & Oscar 

BUDS Holly & Kip 

YOUNG OAKS Noah, Ethan & Jack 

BUR OAKS Charlie & Tate 

RED OAKS Sebby & Iga 

MIGHTY OAKS Elizabeth & Will 



Signposting 

 

 

 

 

 

  



  



 


